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I took my Mom, Aunt and Uncles 
on a Southwest “Family Trek” of  
sorts this fall.  They all, as I do, 
hail from Michigan.  They still 
reside there, while I chose the 
mountains and sunshine of  the 
West - that’s just one way that I am 
similar to the Gulch.  If  you have 
ever road-tripped with your family, 

especially your elders, you’ll understand my perspective 
�K�H�U�H���D���E�L�W�������,�W�·�V���D�Q���D�G�Y�H�Q�W�X�U�H���L�Q���À�Q�G�L�Q�J���E�D�O�D�Q�F�H���E�H�W�Z�H�H�Q��
being the “guide” and being the “once was youth”.  In 
planning this trip, I knew I would be answering questions 
like, “how does one balance the needs of  four people - all 
unique and separate adults with four agendas?” or “how 
do I convince them that this long drive to Crown Point 
Elementary School for a rug auction, is actually going to 
be one of  the coolest things they have ever done - or at 
least I think it will be?”  Little did I know that I would 
also be answering the question, “how do I assist while you 
come to terms with your appetite for adventure not being 
quite in line with your body’s willingness to comply?”  In 
essence, “how do I guide you as I might guide another of  
the treks that I have led, while keeping intact your dignity 
as an adventurer and as my elder - because you still have 
so much to teach me?”  
      The peak that I am kneeled on in the picture above 
brought me to these questions - or it would soon thereafter.  
It all started on a patio about 20 miles due South of  this 
peak (Pagosa Peak, if  you’re curious).  I’m standing over-
looking a lovely lake on a brisk fall morning.  I’m pointing 
out the range to the North and we come to this peak.  I 
turn, with a playful tone, to my 74 yr. old uncle and say, 
“so tomorrow we’re climbing that right?”.  I’m thinking I 
am making a joke.  Let me pause for a second to say that 
one of  the most inspirational hikes of  my life was a rim 
to rim of  the Grand Canyon with three 73 & 74 yr. olds, 
so in no way am I suggesting that folks of  this generation 
do not regularly pass me on the trail and leave me in their 
dust - they do.  What I am saying is that in this moment, 
I was purely joking because it was not the trip that I had 
envisioned for this SW Family Trek.  
    He “bit”.  That’s right, he called my bluff  and said 
quite simply, “Ok!” and then started planning.  Turns out 
he was serious.  Awesome, I have always wanted to climb 
that peak.  “Let’s do it... But wait, have you ever summited 
a nearly 13K mountain before?,” I said. “Nope, not that 
high.”  Alright, but let’s face it, he is in better shape than 
I am and it’s only 2 miles.  Yes, 2500’ in elevation gain 
all above 10K feet.  But, we’ve never had a niece/uncle 
adventure and that sounds like an experience that I want.  
Ok, what will it take?  I rummage through my truck.  Map 
- check!  Compass - check!  4wd truck fully gassed - check!  
First Aid kit - umm, no.  Backpack - glad I hadn’t unloaded 

  When a “Shift” Happens...     by Kris Salisbury                 
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it last week, check!  Raingear - check.  “Alright, Uncle Bill, 
if  we get an early start, stop by the grocery store for some 
�H�V�V�H�Q�W�L�D�O���À�U�V�W���D�L�G���D�Q�G���V�R�P�H���J�R�R�G���V�Q�D�F�N�V�����W�K�H�Q���,���W�K�L�Q�N���Z�H��
can do this.” 
     The next morning, we are in 4wd low and I am slowly 
slogging through big rocks and navigating huge ruts up 
a classic Southwest jeep road to the trailhead.  Several 
hours later, after a tough drive and a well-paced hike, we 
have 360-degree view and are celebrating our arrival at the 
summit.  No problem.  
     As most hikers discover as they age, the ups, are not as 
hard as the downs – it’s a knee thing, right?  2500 feet over 
2 miles is steep.  It would not take long for the effects of  
this strain to set in.  I realized that I had never been faced 
with needing to encourage my uncle to try a different ap-
proach.  This was a man who carried me as young child.  
Who am I to suggest I know something that might help 
him?  Isn’t that odd of  me?  Of  course, I would gladly 
make suggestions to complete strangers but my uncle, 
whew, that’s different.  I took a deep breath and grabbed a 
couple sturdy sticks and as nonchalantly as I could, passed 
them his way.  He looked up, a touch shocked, met my eyes 
and in that moment, something happened between us. No 
words, nothing tangible, but a legitimate shift occurred.  
Our relationship had changed in that instant.  
     I think about these moments in life when shifts occur in 
relationships.  They are formed sometimes when the teach-
er becomes the pupil, the adult child becomes the caretaker 
of  the parent, and sometimes when the organization which 
seemed larger than life when you were a youth, now needs 
you to pay it forward for the youth of  tomorrow.  I don’t 
know how these moments happen, when you look up and 
there is a knowing, an acknowledgement that the one who 
usually receives, is now the one who can help the other in 
a way that is so very essential.   
     After many breaks, a couple falls, a lot of  casual con-
versation and subtle reassurance, we made it to the bottom 
accomplished, without injury and before dark.  And, I have 
an incredible memory of  adventuring with my uncle and 
navigating relationship.  
     At the Gulch, we have embarked on a large campaign 
goal of  $3 million dollars that will improve infrastructure, 
expand our capacity and launch us into our next 90 years 
here at the Gulch.  I do not know exactly how to convince 
you that we need you in order to be successful.  We need 
you to notice our moment of  need, to share in our passion 
for the adventure, to see the summit with us and recognize 
that we cannot possibly reach it without you.  We need you 
to, simply put, pass us the hiking stick that will allow us to 
achieve the second half  of  our goal.  
     Will you help us meet our match, help us meet our goal 
and together let’s accomplish this for the future generations 
of  Cottonwood Gulch.  Call me.  I’d love to tell you how!  
Trek On,
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       Cottonwood Gulch Board Chair

Dear Gulch Family,

Since our great 90th Reunion, we are in the 
�P�L�G�G�O�H���R�I ���W�K�H���E�L�J�J�H�V�W���À�Q�D�Q�F�L�D�O���F�K�D�O�O�H�Q�J�H���R�I ���R�X�U��
history: raise $300K in matching dollars from 
three new donors! We have nearly completed the 
match and are in search of  another $75K donor 
to reach our goal. If  you are someone who can 
help us raising matching dollars for the Gulch, 
please get in touch with Kris Salisbury or me.

The good news is that we have raised over 
$1.3MM in total contributions and pledges and 
are just fully getting the word out about our 
�&�D�P�S�D�L�J�Q���I�R�U���W�K�H���*�X�O�F�K�����2�X�U���À�U�V�W���&�D�P�S�D�L�J�Q��

projects built the Tom & Ada Henio Cha’oh 
Shade Structure (see attached story in the news-
letter) and the purchase and renovation of  the 
Gulch Headquarters in Albuquerque. 

Next up we will be raising money for two new 
Base Camp building projects: the new Cabin 
Loop and the Mess Hall Expansion/Kubit’s 
QM Addition. Finally, we are also raising money 
to further develop our endowment allowing us 
to continue to support long term projects and 
to make the Gulch affordable to more students 
through scholarships

Lastly, I want to thank all of  the alumni, parents 
and friends who came to celebrate our 90th An-
niversary. Kris Salisbury, Beth Williams-Breault, 
and the staff  and volunteers put on one of  
�W�K�H���E�H�V�W���F�H�O�H�E�U�D�W�L�R�Q�V���R�I ���R�X�U���K�L�V�W�R�U�\�������7�K�H���À�Q�D�O��
�F�D�P�S�À�U�H���L�Q���W�K�H���Q�H�Z���+�H�Q�L�R���&�K�D�·�R�K���Z�D�V���R�Q�H���R�I ��
the best in recent memory. As we approach our 
100th, it is key to recognize and honor the How-
ie and Henio families who have given so much 
to our Expeditions. 

Thank you for your support,

Henry E. Hooper

Join us for

Rendezvous 2017
First Rendezvous: July 8�

Second Rendezvous: July 29�

As always, our Rendezvous celebrations 
are open to all former trekkers, staff, and 
their friends and family.  Send us a note 
if  you can make it and we’ll make sure 
there is an SS cup and a spoon ready for 
your arrival.

kris@cottonwoodgulch.org

Please welcome our new board members! 

Karl grew up wandering an expansive forested 
childhood home range in the northwest lower 
peninsula of  Michigan.  He’s led the creation of  
immersive outdoor programs in Wisconsin, stud-
ied species conservation and protected area man-
agement in China, and worked professionally as 
�D�Q�� �R�X�W�G�R�R�U�� �H�G�X�F�D�W�R�U���� �R�X�W�À�W�W�H�U�� �D�Q�G�� �J�X�L�G�H���� �� �.�D�U�O��
now works at the southwestern regional wildlife 
ecologist for the U.S. Forest Service, and lives in 
the Sandia Mountains with his wife and two-year 
old daughter.  “Since arriving in New Mexico 
in 2011 I’ve been impressed by the mission and 
work of  Cottonwood Gulch, and look forward 
to contributing to support the organization’s role 
in helping people fall in love with place.”

“I am honored to be able to serve on the Board 
of  Cottonwood Gulch. The mission of  this orga-
nization and the very apparent commitment and 
dedication of  its staff  and Board to education 
goes hand-in-hand with my life’s work. While I’m 
more at home in a pond than in a Board room, 
the Gulch makes me feel right at home as well! 
Thanks for this opportunity --- and let’s get to 
work making this world a better place for future 
generations.”  Friedje is the Head of  School for 
Escuela Del Sol Montessori here in Albuquerque, 
NM.  She is also the Executive Director of  Har-
wood Art Center.

Friedje vanGilsKarl Malcolm 
Thierry Wilbrandt is a true midwesterner.....
attended the Gulch as a 12 year old and subse-
quently returned later as a trek staff  years later. 
He lives in Indianapolis, Indiana and loves his 
�S�U�R�I�H�V�V�L�R�Q���D�V���D�Q���2�S�K�W�K�D�O�P�R�O�R�J�L�V�W�����+�H���À�Q�G�V���J�U�H�D�W��
enjoyment in a healthy lifestyle, exercise (swim-
ming, hiking, Pilates), photography, and traveling.  
Thierry has sponsored many of  his family mem-
bers to come on trek and has visited Base Camp 
at Rendezvous for many years!  Welcome back to 
the New Mexico, Thierry!

�ierry Wilbrandt
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Highlights from Summer 2016

“Caroline discovered a bone, and Avery and I 
�arted to excavate it. It appeared that it was a 
lateral o�eoderm of an aetosaur.”
               – Paleo, Bapti�e

“As is custom 
�I�R�U���W�K�H���À�U�V�W��

night on trek, 
we had 
chili! 

It was my 
�I�R�X�U�W�K���À�U�V�W��
night chili 

dinner at the 
Gulch. 

Pretty cool I 
think.” 

–TT, Marina 

“I was not 
expecting the 
depth and 
beauty of  the 
canyon, with its 
vibrant colors 
especially in the 
river running 
through it.” 
– TT, Willa

“Camp�re is de�nitely my favorite time of �e 
day. �e way �at everyone looks wi� �e 
burnt orange light �ickering over our faces, 
and �e way everyone’s voices mix when sing-
ing is truly memorable. I sometimes wish �at I 
could freeze time in �ose moments, because I 
am no�ing but content.” - 
     --WCT 2, Sonora

Baptiste demonstrates how we “prospect” for dino fossils, Paleo 

MDT 2017 

�/�X�F�\���D�Q�G���(�Y�H�O�\�Q�����2�X�W�À�W���� 

Isaac practices his rodeo moves at the Mesalands Dinosaur Museum, Paleo 

Adventure Conservation Trek explores red rock country

�3�D�X�O�����R�X�U���)�D�U�P�H�U�����J�H�W�V���2�X�W�À�W�W�H�U�V���W�R���H�Q�J�D�J�H���L�Q���Z�K�D�W���K�H���F�D�O�O�V���´�W�R�L�O���D�Q�G���G�U�X�G�J�H�U�\�µ

�&�D�P�U�H�Q���D�Q�G���/�L�D�P�����2�X�W�À�W����
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“Our Rendezvous song went over better than expected, 
and our report wasn’t bad either. However, the biggest 
surprise came from slaps and mudgie. Asher stormed his 
way through the slaps bracket, beating TT and WCT and 
chants of  “Cash Money Asher” and “Asher the Smasher”. 
He lost narrowly to Chloe from AMT, ending up in a re-
spectable second place.” – PT, Milo

“We were all sitting on the asphalt sing-
ing Angel from Montgomery. There 
wasn’t a cloud in sight and the clear 

blue sky was almost blinding. The sun 
was grazing the horizon behind me, 

but in that moment, the world stood 
still aside from our voices and the rus-
tling of  cottonwood leaves against the 
blue. I could feel at home in my body, 

which I rarely do.” – TT, Eliza
Prairie Trek making Navajo Fry Bread

Turquoise Trail celebrates completion of  the 18 mile roud trip hike to Keet SeelArt and Music Trek 2017

Prairie Trek exploring sandstone arches near Canyon of  the Ancients

Traditional wedding of  Elojia and Lefondo Becenti Alex, WCT 3, learning the craft of  metal smithing

“�e river, coursing �rough mountains infested wi� beau-
tiful green plants, was �owing benea� �e wooden bridge I 
was standing on. I raised my arms in triumph.” – WCT 3
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�e Campaign for                            
                    the Gulch
Envisioning �e future of Cottonwood Gulch 

Get Involved! We N�d You!

Moved In!

Ju� Finished!

Up Next!

www.co�onw� dgulch.orgMore Info @
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Cha’oh Dedication Reunion Remarks
  from August 13�, 2016
  Campaign for �e Gulch
 When I arrived at base camp in 1968—al-
most 50 years ago—I was a classic New England 
kid and had a lot to learn about the West. I could 
not have imagined at that time that I would be 
standing here at our 90th celebration as a past 
Board Chair and now co-leading a major capital 
campaign for the future of  this extraordinary 
organization.
���������������������\�H�D�U�V���D�J�R���D�W���R�X�U�������W�K���,���P�D�G�H���P�\���À�U�V�W���V�S�H�H�F�K��
as then Treasurer under John Bloch’s able chair-
�P�D�Q�V�K�L�S�����,�W���Z�D�V���W�K�H���À�U�V�W���P�D�M�R�U���D�V�V�H�P�E�O�\���R�I ���*�X�O�F�K��
alumni for decades. I introduced the concept of  a 
legacy group—our Red Rock Society. Beal Hyde 
came up and said he would join and include the 
Gulch in his will. Sadly, we have lost Beal but his 
legacy gift is now part of  the Gulch endowment.
       I also introduced the concept that we could 
build a $1 million endowment by the 85th. We 
didn’t quite make it—the great recession inter-
vened—but we are very close to that number now 
on top of  investing several hundred thousand 
dollars in our infrastructure—including 200,000 
in forest and land restoration work at base camp. 
Quite an accomplishment!
���������������$�I�W�H�U���W�K�H�������W�K���,���J�R�W���V�R�P�H���Á�D�F�N���²�V�K�R�X�O�G���W�K�H��
Gulch be asking so directly for $$?? Well—New 
Hampshire people are known to be direct—per-
haps even blunt...but should we be ashamed of  
asking you to support something that you care 
deeply about and may have impacted your entire 
life?  I think NOT!
        To go back to my beginning here—after 2 
summers with Chet in Group 2 at the ripe old 
age of  16, Mr Howie in 1970 (his last year as 
Director)  asked me to run the museum. It was a 
pretty bold and risky move—but I wasn’t alone 

“I Can �ink of 3 Reasons”
many others—Larry Barker, Lynn Hyde, Henry 
Berman, Molly Merrell and others were all given 
similar starts at a young age by Hillis Howie
       Mr Howie believed I could do the job. He 
gave me the opportunity to be a leader. A com-
�E�L�Q�D�W�L�R�Q���R�I ���K�L�V���F�R�Q�À�G�H�Q�F�H���D�Q�G���R�X�U���&�R�W�W�R�Q�Z�R�R�G��
Gulch culture provided me with basic leadership 
training (long before it was called that) that I have 
�E�H�Q�H�À�W�W�H�G���I�U�R�P���W�K�H���U�H�V�W���R�I ���P�\���O�L�I�H��
       Kris and Henry have just beautifully articu-
lated a vision for the Gulch’s future. We all know 
this is going to cost some money…buildings, 
programs, scholarships etc., all great stuff.
       However—many alumni ask—how do I 
“sell” my desire to give to CGE to my spouse or 
partner who didn’t come here and asks “YOU 
want to give thousands to your summer camp??”
       I actually think that answer is pretty easy. 
There are three hooks:
 
• LEADERSHIP TRAINING —look at 

our distinguished alumni—2 US Senators—
teachers, doctors, scientists, artists, musicians, 
writers, social workers, business leaders, com-
munity activists—it’s a very impressive group.

• SCHOOL PROGRAMS—we are providing 
an exceptional experience for hundreds of  
kids –mostly from New Mexico—during our 
shoulder seasons we are giving a whole new 
group of  students the opportunity for the 
Gulch experience. We embrace 100% the no 
kids left inside mantra.

• SCHOLARSHIPS—John Bloch and I set 
a goal 15 years ago that 30% of  each group 
should include kids with scholarship support. 
We need to make sure that all our alumni—
especially our teachers and social workers are 
able to afford sending their children to our 
programs. 

���� �� �� �� �� �� �6�R���W�R�G�D�\���� �Z�H���D�U�H���R�I�À�F�L�D�O�O�\���N�L�F�N�L�Q�J���R�I�I �� �W�K�H��
CAMPAIGN for Cottonwood Gulch.
We have an ambitious goal of  $3,000,000 (please 
don’t pass out) and I have great news—almost 
1.3 million has already been raised in gifts and 
pledges and we have already put some of  that to 
�Z�R�U�N���²�K�H�U�H���D�Q�G���L�Q���R�X�U���$�%�4���R�I�À�F�H��
        On top of  this we have a $300,000 anony-
�P�R�X�V���F�K�D�O�O�H�Q�J�H���Z�K�L�F�K���Z�H���À�U�V�W���Q�H�H�G���W�R���P�D�W�F�K���Z�L�W�K��
new gifts (not from the pre 2015 Board). We have 
half  of  that (and since the speech got another 
75K –so we only need 75K more) and then we 
can start counting smaller new gifts to complete 
this challenge grant.
       So knowing we will succeed with the chal-
lenge—we can say we have 1.6 million..more than 
½ and well on our way to success.
        This in going to take a lot of  work. We have 
alumni scattered across all 50 states and around 

N�ded:  One more 
leadership gift to meet our 

$300k matching grant?
We received a generous matching grant from a 
family foundation. In a nutshell, phase one of  this 
grant is for 4 individuals to step up to meet this 
lofty giving match.  To date, we have had 3 of  our 
alumni join together to meet this challenge.  We 
are looking for one more person to assist in help-
ing us meet that goal.  

Are you that person?  

Will you be a leading donor?

Perhaps to honor a loved one?
  

Or to support a particular project?

Can you help us blaze this trail?

• Perhaps, you’ve given to our Annual Cam-
paign this year but didn’t know of  the cam-
paign?  By increasing your donation through a 
multi-year pledge, you can be the one to meet 
this match. 

• Know of  a person or foundation that can help 
us meet this match?  Let us know! Together 
we can kickstart the next 90 years.

Contact our Campaign Team or our Director
gregdbarker@hotmail.com

jameyf@northlandforest.com

the world.  We have lost touch with many of  them—
sending our mailings to parents addresses from the 
1960s doesn’t work so well.
         We need to engage and cultivate all our alumni 
and convince them that this project deserves their 
support.

      I know we can do it!       
Thanks,

Co-Chair, Campaign for the Gulch
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Flocks & Rocks Adult Trek
Explore �e Orni�ology & Geology of �e Rio Grande 

Geologist John Bloch and ornithologist Arch McCallum know New Mexico like 

the backs of their hands. Join them for a fusion of their disciplines as we explore the 

upper Rio Grande from Espanola to Alamosa. With world-class continental rift geology 

(tectonics, volcanics and rift architecture) as the organizing principle and a 7,000 

foot gradient of bird habitat that should be good for over 100 species (including 5 

species of Empidonax), there is something for every naturalist on this expedition. 

Expect lots of good stories, laughter and great food too!

July 1-9, 201�� (Ages 21+)

Women’s Wilderness Trek
Come and share eight inspiring days on our annual Women’s Wilderness Trek. Join us in 

�K�L�J�K�O�L�J�K�W�L�Q�J���W�K�H���Z�R�Q�G�H�U�I�X�O���Z�L�O�G�H�U�Q�H�V�V���D�Q�G���Z�L�O�G���Á�R�Z�H�U�V���R�I ���W�K�H���:�H�V�W�����)�U�R�P���W�K�H���F�D�Q�\�R�Q�V��

and cacti of  the Chihuahuan desert to the gypsum sands of  Southern New Mexico, this 

adult trek will foster a balance relaxing the soul and challenging your body. We’ll camp 

in a yurt, keep an eye out for mysterious lights in Marfa, visit a historic Fort, and dip 

�L�Q�W�R���D���6�S�U�L�Q�J���I�H�G���������I�R�R�W���G�H�H�S���S�R�R�O���L�Q���W�K�H���P�L�G�G�O�H���R�I ���W�K�H���G�H�V�H�U�W�����&�D�P�S�À�U�H���V�R�Q�J�V�����O�R�F�D�O��

foods and structured art activities will be woven throughout our explorations.

March 11th-18th, 2017  (Ages 21+)

Unplug �is Summer:  Family & Adult Treks...

    ... & Spring Break Treks Too!

Sou�west Cycle Trek
The 2017 Southwest Cycle Trek is a totally unique opportunity that in-
troduces Trekkers to mountain biking and cycle touring.  This intimate 
and profoundly enriching experience is designed for teens ages 14-18 
that are interested in traveling through the Southwest on a mountain 
bike. We will explore trails and mountains rarely visited, live outside in 
pristine areas, learn bicycle repair and maintenance, meet extraordinary 
people, and learn to live in a close community. Trekkers can expect to 
travel daily from location to location under human powered locomo-
tion. Spring weather in New Mexico can be unpredictable, but often 
stunning. Trekkers are encouraged to be prepared for long days of  phys-
ical activity, beautiful scenery, and adventure. In addition to the jour-
ney, Trekkers will learn about Southwest culture, ecology, and history. 

Climbing & Caving Trek
The 2017 Caving and Climbing Trek is a brand new Spring Break opportu-
nity designed for teens ages 14-18. We will explore geology, geomorphol-
ogy, speleology, and volcanology through the practices of  rock-climbing 
and spelunking. Carlsbad Caverns National Park, The Organ Mountains 
proposed wilderness area, Sitting Bull Falls & Last Chance Canyon in 
Lincoln National Forest and other world class crags and caves will host 
us as we explore music, art, and culture from the American Southwest. 
Trekkers can expect to learn safe caving practices, rock-climbing tech-
niques, Leave No Trace Outdoor Ethics, along with many other skills.  
If  you’re interested in a Spring Break opportunity that is challenging & 
enriching, then the 2017 Caving and Climbing Trek is a great option!
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 Leading wi� a Grow� Mindset  By  Aaron Bumgarner

For the last few years as a part of  our summer 
staff  training the Cottonwood Gulch crew has 
been volunteering at The Albuquerque Folk Fest. 
This is a festival that happens every June in Albu-
querque. It is packed with folk music performers 
from around the country and includes lots of  mu-
sic and dance workshops. It is a perfect partner-
ship, incorporating our values and traditions of  
service, community, and folk music. The Cotton-
wood Gulch staff  shined with our “see a job and 
do it” ethic.
        As we volunteered this summer, there was a 
moment that struck me deeply. It was, of  course, 
the tiniest of  moments. I have always appreciated 
the beauty in the small things, and as I have got-
ten older I have become more intentional about 
�U�H�P�H�P�E�H�U�L�Q�J���W�K�H���P�R�P�H�Q�W�V���W�K�D�W���V�S�H�F�L�À�F�D�O�O�\���V�S�H�D�N��
to the kind of  work we do here at Cottonwood 
Gulch.
        This particular moment happened the evening 
�R�I �� �W�K�H���À�Q�D�O���Q�L�J�K�W���R�I �� �W�K�H���$�O�E�X�T�X�H�U�T�X�H���)�R�O�N���)�H�V�W����
Our staff  were gathered at the main stage after 
a day of  volunteering and getting to know each 
other. A few of  us were dancing on the hardwood 
�Á�R�R�G�� �W�K�D�W�� �Z�D�V�� �V�H�W�X�S�� �L�Q�� �W�K�H�� �J�U�D�V�V�� �D�W�� �W�K�H�� �H�G�J�H�� �R�I ��
the stage. Alongside us was a small child, mov-
ing his body the best he could to the music. He 
watched us and the other dancers with fascination. 
There was a moment were I did a small hop. His 
eyes got big, he squatted down, and he jumped. 

“Ahh!” said his mom from the grass, “He has nev-
er jumped before. He has never had both feet off  
the ground.” He had a huge smile and continues to 
jump, over and over again. It instantly moved me, 
�E�X�W���L�W���W�R�R�N���P�H���D���E�L�W���W�R���À�J�X�U�H���R�X�W��
�� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �:�K�D�W�� �K�D�S�S�H�Q�H�G�� �R�Q�� �W�K�D�W�� �G�D�Q�F�H�� �Á�R�R�U�� �Z�L�W�K��
that kid is a great metaphor for what we are doing 
at Cottonwood Gulch. We say hello to kids, get 
to know them, and unveil to them a possible next 
step for their growth. We can never force them to 
“jump”, but we can ready the environment around 
them to allow for them to make that “jump” to 
the next thing they want to do. We can give them 
�W�K�H���V�N�L�O�O�V�����F�R�Q�À�G�H�Q�F�H�����D�Q�G���D���J�R�R�G���H�[�D�P�S�O�H���I�R�U���W�K�H�L�U��
next “jump”.
        In this case, it was a physical step. In the sum-
mer, we can take a WCT’er with a little backpack-
ing experience and guide them through a 5-day 
�E�D�F�N�S�D�F�N�����:�H���F�D�Q���W�D�N�H���D���F�R�X�S�O�H���R�I ���2�X�W�À�W�W�H�U�V���Z�L�W�K��
�D���F�R�Q�Á�L�F�W���D�Q�G���W�H�D�F�K���W�K�H�P���X�V�H�I�X�O���W�R�R�O�V���I�R�U���S�H�D�F�H�I�X�O��
�D�Q�G���O�D�V�W�L�Q�J���F�R�Q�Á�L�F�W���U�H�V�R�O�X�W�L�R�Q�����:�H���F�D�Q���V�K�R�Z���N�L�G�V��
from a local Albuquerque school how to manage 
self-care for three days away from their parents. 
We can take a MDT’er that has been coming to the 
Gulch for years and show them the next steps for 
them to become a leader on their trek. All of  the 
participants that we take on trek, whether a sum-
mer trekker, school student, or staff  members, are 
ready, like all of  us, for that next step in their per-
�V�R�Q�D�O���J�U�R�Z�W�K�����$���E�L�J���S�D�U�W���R�I ���R�X�U���M�R�E���L�V���À�J�X�U�L�Q�J���R�X�W��
what that step is and how to facilitate it.
        At the end of  October, after our fall school 
�J�U�R�X�S�V�� �Z�H�U�H�� �D�O�O�� �À�Q�L�V�K�H�G���� �.�U�L�V���� �&�D�V�V���� �D�Q�G�� �,�� �S�L�O�H�G��
into a car and drove to Minneapolis for the An-
nual Association of  Experiential Education Con-
ference. It was great to see Kris in action leading 
a workshop. Cass and I both attended inspiring 
workshops all weekend. We all got to see Richard 
Louv, author of  Last Child in the Woods, give the 
keynote speech. It was incredibly refreshing to 
meet like-minded people from around the country 
and parts of  the world. I left the conference in-
spired, rejuvenated and ready for another year of  
surrounding myself  and contributing to positive 
growth here at the Gulch.

Wilderness Medicine 
Courses

Sponsored by Cottonwood Gulch,
taught by the Wilderness 

Medicine Institute

For those of  you who spend much of  your lives 
outdoors--or those who want to spend more 
timeoutdoors--these courses will give you skills 
�D�Q�G���F�R�Q�À�G�H�Q�F�H���W�R���O�L�Y�H���V�D�I�H�O�\���L�Q���W�K�H���Z�L�O�G�H�U�Q�H�V�V������
We require our staff  to complete WFA training, 
�D�Q�G���P�D�Q�\���K�D�Y�H���:�)�5���R�U���:�(�0�7���O�H�Y�H�O���F�H�U�W�L�À�F�D-
tions  We highly recommend these courses. 

Courses in Albuquerque
Wilderness First Responder: March 10-19
WFR Recerti�cation: May 27-29, 2017

Course in Thoreau, NM
Wilderness First Aid: June 13-1, 2017

For more information, visit our website:
www.cottonwoodgulch.org

Future of Ahshislepah
Introduced in Senate (03/15/2016)

San Juan County Settlement Implementation 
Act of  2016

This bill authorizes the Department of  the 
Interior to retire any coal preference right 
lease application for which it has made an 
�D�I�À�U�P�D�W�L�Y�H���F�R�P�P�H�U�F�L�D�O���T�X�D�Q�W�L�W�L�H�V���G�H�W�H�U�P�L�Q�D-
tion by:

Issuing bidding rights in exchange for relin-
quishment of  the application, and
making a payment to the relevant state of  
50% of  the dollar amount of  any bidding 
right subsequently used in lieu of  any mone-
tary bonus in a coal lease sale or of  rental or 
royalty under a federal coal lease.
Interior shall make such payments from 
amounts that would otherwise be deposited 
in the Treasury as miscellaneous receipts 
under the Mineral Leasing Act.

The bill declares such bidding rights fully 
transferable to any other person.

�7�K�H���E�L�O�O���F�D�Q�F�H�O�V���V�S�H�F�L�À�H�G���O�D�Q�G���V�H�O�H�F�W�L�R�Q�V��
made by the Navajo Nation pursuant to the 
Navajo-Hopi Land Settlement Act of  1974. 
�6�X�E�M�H�F�W���W�R���V�S�H�F�L�À�H�G���H�[�F�O�X�V�L�R�Q�V�����W�K�H���1�D�Y�D�M�R��
Nation may make new land selections to 
replace those canceled.

The bill designates approximately 7,242 
acres of  land as the Ah-shi-sle-pah Wil-
derness and incorporates approximately 
�������������D�F�U�H�V���R�I ���V�S�H�F�L�À�H�G���I�H�G�H�U�D�O���O�D�Q�G���L�Q�W�R��
the Bisti/De-Na-Zin Wilderness.

Consider lending your 
support to this bill & 

stay tuned for
updates 

on the future of this 
incredible wild area.
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Are you ready for Summer 2017?
Unplug, Tune In and C

Turquoise Trail       
June 27 - July 31
• Rock Climb in the Santa Fe National Forest

• Experience Valles Caldera & Bandelier

• Experience the Taos Earth Ship community

• Summit the highest peak in New Mexico

• Backpack the Grand Gulch Primitive Area

• Explore the Canyon of  the Ancients

Prairie Trek          
June 27 - July 31
• Experience the grandeur of  Keet Seel

• Soak in the incredible vistas of  Muley Point

• Trace the Ed Abbey’s footsteps on Mt. Tuk

• Enjoy a home stay on the Navajo Nation

• Enjoy all four corner states

• Explore the extra-terrestrial  Ah-Shi-Sle-Pah 

5
w�ks

5
w�ks

Adventure Conservation Trek 
June 24 - July 14
• Experience world class rock climbing sites

• Meet professional rock climbers

• Overcome personal challenges

• Learn from the experts

• Give back to local communities

Art & Music Trek      
June 24 - July 14
• Enjoy music and art from local artisans

• Explore a local music and art festival

• Meet incredible artists from the southwest

• Behind the Scenes @ Santa Fe Art Museums

• Find inspiration from pristine natural areas.

3
w�ks

3
w�ks

Wild Country T
(3 sessions)  
June 24 - July 14 - Gila W

July 10 - July 31 - W

July 21 - August 10 - 
• Choose from three unique sessions

• Get up close at a wolf

• Watch a Monument V

• Experience the Hopi Nation.

• Discover hot springs in the Gila Wilder

• Walk with the ancestors in Cany

Discover...     Science & Nature...     Art & Culture...     Wilderness...    
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Are you ready for Summer 2017?
une In and Connect!

try Trek 

uly 14 - Gila Wilderness

uly 31 - Weminuche Wilderness

t 10 - �e Blue Range

• Choose from three unique sessions

olf  sanctuary

ument Valley sunset

• Experience the Hopi Nation.

er hot springs in the Gila Wilderness

alk with the ancestors in Canyon De Chelly

Family Trek      
July 10 - 16
• Engage in new experiences with your family

• Reconnect with Nature

�‡���*�D�L�Q���F�R�Q�À�G�H�Q�F�H���W�U�D�Y�H�O�L�Q�J���R�X�W�G�R�R�U�V

• See ancient ruins and pristine wilderness

• Meet Navajo and Zuni artisans and 

• Sleep under a blanket of  stars

�‡���%�D�V�N���L�Q���W�K�H���J�O�R�Z���R�I ���D���F�D�P�S�À�U�H

3
w�ks

Paleontology Trek
July 15 - July 31
• Discover new fossils

• Learn excavation techniques from Paleontologists

• Earn college credit for your adventure

• Contribute to scholarly research

Mountain Desert Trek      
June 24 - July 14
�‡���%�H���W�K�H���À�U�V�W���7�U�H�N���W�R���H�[�S�O�R�U�H���W�K�H���6�D�Q�G�L�D���:�L�O�G�H�U�Q�H�V�V

• Enjoy the hot springs of  the Jemez Mouintains

• Go rock-climbing at world class sites

• Immerse yourself  in the Navajo Nation

• Be amazed by the Escalante Slot Canyons

• Climb a Colorado 14er

2+
w�ks

6
w�ks

Out�t Expedition          
(2 Sessions)
June 24 - July 10
July 15 - July 31
• Climb Mount Taylor for a southwest sunrise

• Watch the bat exodus at El Malpais 

• White water raft the San Juan River

�‡���(�[�S�H�U�L�H�Q�F�H���D���1�D�Y�D�M�R���Q�D�W�L�R�Q���Á�H�D���P�D�U�N�H�W

•Create art and music with our local experts

•Get your hands dirty in on our working farm

2
w�ks

1
w�k

     Science & Nature...     Art & Culture...     Wilderness...     YOU!
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Scholarship Goal $100k for 2017 
                

Wi� �e changes around us, this year, 
perhaps more than ever, we need to give the Trek 
to the next generation to ensure we raise a cadre 
of  wilderness enthusiasts and scientists.  In sum-
mer 2016, our annual donors supported the Gulch 
more than ever, and we were able to give $87K in 
scholarships to 35 summer trekkers who otherwise 
would not have been able to join us.  It was a great 
accomplishment for our community as this account-
ed for 25% of  our summer trekkers.  

Can you help give a trek? Our goal for 2017 
is to raise enough in our Annual Fund to be able 
to provide $100K in 2017 Summer Scholarships.  

The Gulch is Coming to You!

Indianapolis, IN
St. Louis, MO

Los Angeles, CA
Bay Area, CA
Houston, TX
Dallas, TX

New York, NY
Boston, MA

New Haven, CT
Washington, DC
Philadelphia, PA
Baltimore, MD

Vermont

Join us for an Open House

Dates & locations 
will be announced soon!

Albuquerque Families:

Sunday Family Fun at Bachechi Open Space
Every Sunday, 12ap-5pm 

February-December

Hands-on learning for kids and parents
Park-based hiking guides and acvitivities 

Bring a picnic
Get Outdoors

Activities led by Cottonwood Gulch staff

A partnership of  Bernalillo County and 
Cottonwood Gulch Expeditions 9521 Rio Grande Blvd NW, Albuquerque, NM

Alameda Blvd
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Local Outreach Continues...             
     & Bachechi Open Space Contract Renews

Our initial treks were founded on the idea of  
exploring the southwest and collecting samples to 
bring to local museums. Our trekkers not only dis-
covered their own sense of  adventure, but extend-
ed their learning back to their communities. 
        This year our staff  and trekkers contributed 
countless hours in our southwestern “backyards”.  
Our outreach projects ranged from stream pop-
ulation ecology, to national forest and blm for-
est stewardship projects to volunteering at our 
local folk festival. Whether we were cleaning 
trash at Bluewater Canyon, collecting riperian 
data with the Chama Peak Land Alliance, guid-
ing pre-schoolers through a sensory hike at the 
�%�D�F�K�H�F�K�L���2�S�H�Q���6�S�D�F�H���R�U���S�U�R�Y�L�G�L�Q�J���À�U�V�W���D�L�G���D�Q�G��
backcountry support for a 24 hr mountain bike 
race, the Gulch successfully continued our oppor-
tunistic tradition in a way that gave back to many 
communities. 
       This year in Albuquerque, we once again 
renewed our contract with Bachechi Open Space 

to both caretake and provide Educational events.
Since 2011, Cottonwood Gulch has partnered 
with Bernalillo County to extend our educational 
programs right here in Albuquerque. Through 
Spring and Fall at Bachechi, we hosted many 
preschool students in hands-on hikes through the 
grasslands, fruit and pecan trees and around the 
marshlands full of  quacking ducks. Our experi-
enced educators also led night-hikes around the 
park, encouraging multi-aged groups to explore 
parks after dark through an understanding of  our 
night adaptations. 
        Perhaps the most memorable programs 
�L�Q�Y�R�O�Y�H�G���D���E�L�J���F�D�P�S�À�U�H�����V�R�P�H���*�X�O�F�K���V�R�Q�J�E�R�R�N�V��
and guitar players. At an Evening of  Astrono-
my in April and a Fine Arts Demonstration in 
September, Gulch staff  joined members of  the 

�$�O�E�X�T�X�H�U�T�X�H���F�R�P�P�X�Q�L�W�\���D�U�R�X�Q�G���W�K�H���F�D�P�S�À�U�H���W�R��
share stories and songs, and roast giant marsh-
mallows. After a summer of  singing with trekkers 
and friends at Base Camp, it is especially touch-
ing to share the warmth of  our Gulch traditions 
with a crowd of  veritable local strangers as they 
crafted a silly group story and sung classic Gulch 
tunes. 
       Extending our mission beyond our sum-
mer treks is one way that we GIVE BACK to 
our New Mexico community while growing the 
NEXT GENERATION who will ulitmately be 
the stewards of  the many places we all love in the 
American Southwest!

Join Us!
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Fueled by Fire       
                By Cass LandrumI will admit that standing in the recently dedicated Cha’oh after 

three seasons of  inviting students, trekkers and reunion guests to 
share my favorite 540 acres…I was tired. 
     In addition to an exciting summer of  catching bull snakes, 
measuring precipitation and watching a dead elk decay, I had 
planned for, scheduled, corralled, educated, inspired and enter-
tained most of  the 1,056 students that engaged in Gulch treks 
throughout their school year. But looking around our Cha’oh at 
�G�R�]�H�Q�V���R�I ���À�U�H�À�J�K�W�H�U�V���L�Q���W�K�H�L�U���\�H�O�O�R�Z���D�Q�G���J�U�H�H�Q���X�Q�L�I�R�U�P�V�����L�Q�W�H�U-
spersed among a group of  students that look up to me like a rock 
star, the fatigue from my efforts through the season faded, and 
�,���Z�D�V���H�D�J�H�U���W�R���P�R�Y�H���W�K�U�R�X�J�K���W�K�H���Z�R�U�N�V�K�R�S�V���W�K�H���À�U�H�À�J�K�H�U�V���K�D�G��
prepared for us. 
     It’s not uncommon for Gulchers to say “yes” to any op-
portunity. So, when Jeremy Bailey of  The Nature Conservancy 
�S�U�R�S�R�V�H�G���W�R���E�U�L�Q�J���R�X�W���D���J�U�R�X�S���R�I ���,�Q�W�H�U�Q�D�W�L�R�Q�D�O���)�L�U�H�À�J�K�W�H�U�V���I�R�U���D��
TREX spanish language training and skill-share at the same time 
as one of  our local schools’ annual trip to the Gulch, we saw an 
opportunity. And, like many Gulch opportunities, the outcome 
exceeded expectations. 
�����������)�L�U�H�À�J�K�W�H�U�V���I�U�R�P���+�R�Q�G�X�U�D�V�����$�U�J�H�Q�W�L�Q�D�����6�S�D�L�Q���D�Q�G���3�R�U�W�O�D�Q�G����
ME, to name a few, put together a three-hour multi-stationed 
workshop to teach these 4th and 5th graders about everything 
from the equipment on the trucks to the complexities of  weather 
when planning a burn. 
     In order to achieve optimal opportunistic learning, it’s essential 
that everyone is on board. Lisa Keck, the teacher organizing the 
trip, who was also our Mountain Biking Specialist this summer, 
�Z�D�V�� �W�K�U�L�O�O�H�G�� �Z�L�W�K�� �W�K�H�� �L�G�H�D�� �R�I �� �W�K�H�� �V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V�� �J�H�W�W�L�Q�J�� �K�D�Q�G�V���R�Q�� �À�U�H��
�H�F�R�O�R�J�\���N�Q�R�Z�O�H�G�J�H���I�U�R�P���W�K�H���H�[�S�H�U�W�V�����7�K�H���À�U�H���À�J�K�W�H�U�V���Z�H�U�H�Q�·�W���W�K�H��
highlight of  the trip for Lisa, though. Back at school, the stu-
dents were presenting their experience to the schools Council and 
Foundation. When asked what the biggest challenge was, they 
thought back to slot canyon. “Looking straight up at a wall of  

rock and rope,” said one student. “Chimney climbing through a 
tiny crack in the earth,” explained another. “The children were 
not just impressed with this geology, but also impressed by each 
other,” Lisa details. “They were all vulnerable and brave and 
strong that day in the challenge offered through the Gulch. I 
don’t see children feel this way when they all complete their 
multiplication challenge of  the week.”
In addition to their engagement with our trekkers, the Nature 
Conservancy’s group burned an additional 20 acres of  our for-
est to complete Phase 1 of  our burn plan, which is a win-win; 
they got training, and we got an additional area of  our overpop-
ulated ponderosa forest cleared. Jeremy Bailey, the burn boss, 
noted that “our entire crew really enjoyed the opportunity to 
work with the school group. We all recognize how important it 
is—and it’s very rewarding for everyone.”
     I can’t speak for the students, but I can say that watch-
�L�Q�J���D���J�U�R�X�S���R�I ���S�U�R�I�H�V�V�L�R�Q�D�O�V���W�D�O�N���D�E�R�X�W���W�K�H���L�P�S�R�U�W�D�Q�F�H���R�I ���À�U�H��
ecology in their different countries was inspiring. Hearing their 
stories of  endurance and resilience inspired Lisa’s students to 
�F�O�L�P�E�� �W�K�U�R�X�J�K�� �6�O�R�W�� �&�D�Q�\�R�Q�� �U�H�L�J�Q�L�W�H�G�� �P�\�� �S�D�V�V�L�R�Q�� �I�R�U�� �À�Q�G�L�Q�J��
opportunities. 
Looking for the right balance of  culture and adventure? 
�7�U�\�L�Q�J���W�R���P�H�H�W���V�S�H�F�L�À�F���O�H�D�U�Q�L�Q�J���J�R�D�O�V���R�E�M�H�F�W�L�Y�H�V�"������������������������������
Just want an easier way to get your students into the wild 
places throughout the Southwest with less work for you?
Call us and let us collaborate to plan a great expedition!

 Wounded Warrior Project   New Mexico
 TMMS 6th graders    Albuquerque, NM
 NM MESA Program    New Mexico 
 Washington Montessori   Connecticut
 Van Buren Middle School   Albuquerque, NM
 Chee Dodge Elementary   Gallup, NM 
 Mandela International     Santa Fe, NM
 Montclair Cooperative School   Montclair, NJ
 NRCS
 TMMS 7th graders    Albuquerque, NM
 East San Jose     Albuquerque, NM
 Escuela Del Sol Montessori Sr   Albuquerque, NM
 Escuela Del Sol Montessori Jr   Albuquerque, NM
 Rio Grande School    Santa Fe, NM
 TMMS 6th graders    Albuquerque, NM
 Mountain Mahogany    Albuquerque, NM
 Montessori of  the Rio Grande 3rd/4th Albuquerque, NM
 Mionterssori of  the Rio Grande 5th    Albuquerque, NM
 Amigos de las Americas   Albuquerque, NM
      and so many more...

Know a class of students who would bene�t from a Trek?
 Call now to plan your 2017 trip or email Cass@cottonwoodgulch.org

Schools involved in our Outdoor Classroom

�6�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V���I�U�R�P���0�R�Q�W�H�V�V�R�U�L���R�I ���W�K�H���5�L�R���*�U�D�Q�G�H���&�K�D�U�W�H�U���6�F�K�R�R�O���O�H�D�U�Q���D�E�R�X�W���W�K�H���Z�L�O�G�O�D�Q�G���À�U�H�V���D�Q�G��
prescibed burns as our friends from The Nature Conservancy and The Forest Guild prepare to 
conduct a burn training workshop at our Base Camp. This is Opportunistic Learning in action!
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Grandfather Tom Henio and Grandmother Ada Henio were revered parents 
and grandparents. Their legacy lives on through us; we feel their spirit every day. 
We are pleased to bless this Cha’oh in honor of  Grandfather Tom and Grand-
mother Ada. May it be a source of  relief  from the heat and shade from the sun 
for many years to come. 
     The Henio’s intertwined with the Howie family when the Prairie Trek Expe-
ditions arrived in “Indian country”. Mr. Hillis L. Howie had started the summer 
expeditions in 1926. He took boys on camping trips from Indianapolis, Indiana, 
to the Southwest. On one trip, Howie became acquainted with Mr. Berton Staples, 
the owner of  Staples Trading Post in Coolidge, New Mexico. With permission of  
the local residents, the Expedition pitched their Baker tents around Coolidge for 
an extended period, while they explored the countryside. 
     The Silversmith and Henio grandparents set the stage for the eventual rela-
tionship with the Howie’s. “In those early days, our paternal Grandfather Henio 
Barbone and Grandmother Ayh’ Kee Náás Bah Barbone lived in Thoreau, New 
Mexico. They raised 14 children and step-children. Grandmother Barbone made 
Navajo fry bread for the campers outside of  their Hogan, off  historic Route 66. 
     And our maternal Grandfather Joe Antonio Silversmith was appointed Dele-
gate of  the Navajo Council, representing some native communities in the area. He 
used to ride his mule from Coolidge to Santa Fe for the Council meetings. It took 
him about a week to make the one-way trip to Santa Fe. On his way to and from 
the state capitol, he met with his people and talked with them about their needs. 
Grandfather Silversmith got to know the region and the people well.”
 Trading P laces
     “The Howie’s met one of  our family members at Staples Trading Post. Mr. 
Andy Newman, who was our mother Ms. Ada Silversmith’s step-brother (our 
uncle), worked at Staples. Mr. Howie and his wife, Ms. Elizabeth Howie, were 
visiting the trading post with some campers, when they heard about the upcoming 
marriage of  Ada Silversmith to Tom Henio. The couple had plans for a traditional 
Navajo wedding later that summer, near Red Rocks in Coolidge. Andy Newman 
said it would be a great cultural lesson for the boys. The Howie’s agreed and they 
were all invited to the wedding.”
  The Henio Wedding  
     “On August 14, 1930, our parents and the Howie’s formally met. The Howie’s 
were near-newlyweds as well, and they appreciated and honored the cross-cultural 
exchange with the Silversmith and Henio families. The campers who attended the 
wedding enjoyed the ceremony and were well-behaved; they took pictures and 
helped with the reception. The Prairie Trek campers served fresh watermelons, 
cantaloupes, and honey dew melons to the guests.  The Howie’s returned with 
their Expeditions to the Coolidge area annually after that summer.”
  All in the Family
     “A few summers after the Henio wedding, Hillis Howie mentioned to Bert Sta-
ples that he was interested in buying some land in the area for a base camp. Word 
spread. When our dad learned that Mr. Howie was looking for property for his 
group, he mentioned to Andy that he knew an old sawmill with a natural spring 
and an intermittent creek running through it. The Navajos called the location To’ 
�/�H�H�K���1�i�i���'�O�L�����W�U�D�Q�V�O�D�W�H�G���D�V���´�W�K�H���Z�D�W�H�U���Á�R�Z�V���L�Q���D�Q�G���R�X�W���R�I ���W�K�H���J�U�R�X�Q�G���µ��
     Fresh water from a spring is valuable in New Mexico. Tom Henio, his brother, 
Woody, and other Navajos had worked at the sawmill near Sawyer Creek for many 
years. Part of  the Carrington Ranch, the sawmill was abandoned in the 1930’s 
due to the Great Depression and the ranch was up for sale. The 500-acre ranch 
was located near Bluewater Lake. Andy mentioned the property to his boss, Mr. 
Staples, and Staples, in turn, mentioned it to Mr. Howie. “
  Cottonwood Gulch

“Come and re� awhile.”
This Cha’oh shade structure is dedicated 

in honor of

Tom & Ada Henio
The Henios met Hillis & Elizabeth Howie in 1930.
They remained friends for the rest of  their lives.

Starting in 1934, Tom Henio had his hand in the design 
and construction of  nearly 25 buildings 

at Cottonwood Gulch.
Today the Henio family’s craftsmanship and spirit

are everywhere around Base Camp.

�e Gulch Family �anks you!
August 12, 2016

     “In the spring of  1934, Mr. Howie signed the deed and bought the Carrington 
property. The open meadow along Sawyer Creek had lots of  Narrow-Leaf  Cot-
tonwood trees growing; it soon became known as Cottonwood Gulch. 
�����������7�K�D�W���À�U�V�W���V�X�P�P�H�U�����+�R�Z�L�H���U�H�D�O�L�]�H�G���W�K�H���E�X�L�O�G�L�Q�J�V���Z�H�U�H���E�D�U�H�O�\���V�W�D�Q�G�L�Q�J���D�Q�G���Q�H�H�G-
ed shoring up. He hired Mr. Tom Henio to do major masonry and carpentry work. 
�2�X�U���G�D�G�·�V���À�U�V�W���W�D�V�N���Z�D�V���W�R���V�W�D�E�L�O�L�]�H���W�K�H���P�D�L�Q���E�X�L�O�G�L�Q�J�����G�X�E�E�H�G���´�8�Q�F�O�H���7�R�P�·�V���&�D�E-
�L�Q�µ�����Z�K�L�F�K���V�H�U�Y�H�G���D�V���W�K�H���P�H�V�V���K�D�O�O�����7�R�P���+�H�Q�L�R���S�R�X�U�H�G���F�R�Q�F�U�H�W�H�����O�D�L�G���W�K�H���Á�R�R�U�V����
strengthened the walls, and re-roofed the building. That summer proved the start 
of  a long relationship. Over the next few summers, Howie hired many Henio rel-
atives and friends to help our dad with the construction projects. The Mess Hall, 
the Cabin Loop, the Hogan, the Museum, the Alamo, the cabins and others were 
built by the Henio’s.
     Ms. Madeline Chavez, the oldest Henio daughter, remembers working with our 
dad in the early days of  the Cottonwood Gulch Base Camp. “I remember putting 
cement between the logs in the buildings, to keep the wind and dust out. And I 
helped dad carry his tools. I also remember the time we went to Ramah, New 
Mexico, and back with Mr. Howie and the campers. We all traveled in wagons and 
on horseback. Most of  our Navajo friends and relatives had horses back then.”
   Howie & Henio Children
     The Howie’s had two sons, Hillis, Jr. and John, who spent summers on the 
Expeditions. The summer of  1942, Mr. Hillis Howie, Jr. recalls, the Trek did not 
travel far from Base Camp. “The high point of  that summer was a wagon trip 
we took. Organized by Tom Henio, we traveled for several days along the Red 
Rocks from the Henio’s ranch to the house of  his relative, who lived off  the road 
to Crown Point. As a young boy, I remember trudging along beside the wagons.” 
Except for the war years (1943-1945), when the camp was suspended, they were 
always there. The Howie boys lived in the cabins with their parents and, when they 
were old enough to swing a hammer, they worked side-by-side with Tom Henio 
and Hillis Howie on many wooden and adobe structures at Base Camp.
     Ada Henio stayed at home caring for her small children, preparing the meals, 
and tending to the farm animals. She raised one step-son, David Henio, and gave 
birth to two daughters, Madeline and Grace, before she got gravely ill with diabe-
tes. She was about 25 years old. Her doctors decided it was medically necessary to 
amputate her left leg above the knee. 
     She slowly recovered from surgery and resumed raising her family. Despite 

A Story of �e Cornerstone Families: Howie and Henio

                                  Recollections as told by members of the Henio family  
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�e Cha’oh...  A Ga�ering Place for our Entire Communi�

needing a leg prosthesis and crutches, Ada could ride a horse and control a wagon 
with the best of  the neighbors. She gave birth to two more daughters, Marie and 
Irene, after she lost her leg, proving she was a woman of  courage and great hope.
�������������´�2�X�U���S�D�U�H�Q�W�V���Z�H�U�H���Y�H�U�\���À�U�P���Z�L�W�K���X�V���Z�K�H�Q���Z�H���Z�H�U�H���V�P�D�O�O���µ���V�D�L�G���0�V�����,�U�H�Q�H��
Notah, the youngest Henio daughter, “Yet they were gentle and very encouraging 
in their teaching. Even though we didn’t have much money, we still had birthday 
parties, and celebrations for the 4th of  July, Easter, Thanksgiving, and Christmas. 
We had great picnics in the mountains.”
     Irene clearly recalls her birthdays: “My dad would be running around catching a 
chicken for dinner, and my mom would be boiling red beans and making fry bread 
in our Hogan. Our Navajo relatives and friends would come over to eat with us, 
and we always had a good time together. No gifts or cake, they wished me well 
with a good life and with good blessing for the future.”
   The Caretaker’s House
     Mr. Tom Henio and his brother-in-law, Mr. Joe Silversmith, had experience 
making adobe, and Mr. Howie hired them to construct an adobe Caretaker’s 
House across the street from the main property. Joe Silversmith was a famous 
Navajo Code-Talker during World War II and he was working at the Gallup Stone 
& Gravel Company at the time. He knew a lot about construction. 
     The stone basement of  the house had been a potato cellar for the Carrington 
Ranch. Irene recalls the building materials well, “Dad taught us to make adobe 
bricks. I was about 12 years old and we mixed the mud with some straw and water 
in front of  our family Hogan. It was a daily chore for Marie, our nieces, nephews 
and me. I don’t know how many bricks we made each day. It was a lot. When the 
bricks dried, Mr. Howie brought over his team of  campers and they loaded the 
adobe into the commissary truck, ‘Big Red.’ They carted all those bricks to the 
Cottonwood Gulch for the walls.”
   Rendezvous
     Ms. Marie Herrera, the third oldest Henio daughter, loved making fry bread at 
Rendezvous. Irene said, “We called them ‘Navajo tacos’ and Marie made them just 
right. She was a very joyful cook, always laughing and talking. She made sure everyone 
felt comfortable and happy.”  
     Ms. Grace Cloud, the Henio’s second oldest daughter, recalled, “I must have been 
�D�E�R�X�W���À�Y�H���R�U���V�L�[���\�H�D�U�V���R�O�G�����,���U�H�P�H�P�E�H�U���0�U�����+�L�O�O�L�V���+�R�Z�L�H���X�V�H�G���W�R���F�R�P�H���D�Q�G���S�L�F�N���X�V��
up in his truck and take us back to Cottonwood Gulch for Rendezvous. Our Navajo 
friends around Coolidge were all invited for those Rendezvous. They used to have 
�K�R�U�V�H���U�D�F�L�Q�J�����F�K�L�F�N�H�Q���S�X�O�O�����Z�R�P�H�Q���J�X�Q�Q�\���V�D�F�N���U�D�F�H�V�����S�L�O�O�R�Z���À�J�K�W�V�����W�X�J���R�I ���Z�D�U�����V�W�L�Q�N��
bug games and others. It was great fun! We used to stay overnight there, when the 
roads were too muddy to drive home to Coolidge.”
     Grace continued, “I did a lot of  interpreting for my parents and the Howie’s 
in those days, when they were working on family get-togethers. I made sure they 
understood what they were saying.” When Grace was not available to interpret, all 
of  the daughters and grandchildren pitched in and wrote letters and translated for 
the Henio’s and Howie’s. 
   Navajo Teachings and Traditions
     Irene nostalgically added, “On special occasions mom got us all dressed up in 
our traditional dresses and jewelry. Our hair was all fancy. Those times I looked 
forward to the picnics so much! We ate hot dogs, and corn on the cob, baked 
beans and watermelon. My clearest memories of  our parents were as a very loving 
couple. Dad was always very helpful with my mom, helping her get around.” 
“Mom and dad kept us busy. They had us gardening, watching the livestock, haul-
ing water, carding wool, chopping and stacking wood, and using the wagon with 
a team of  horses. They made us run at dawn towards the East on four days: once 

in Spring, Summer, Fall, and Winter. They made us do snow baths in early Win-
�W�H�U�����$�Q�G���W�K�H�\���P�D�G�H���X�V���G�U�L�Q�N���V�R�P�H���K�H�U�E�V���I�R�U���S�X�U�L�À�F�D�W�L�R�Q���«�7�K�H�L�U���W�H�D�F�K�L�Q�J�V���D�E�R�X�W��
traditional Navajo ways are still with us today.”
     Marie loved teaching the Turquoise Trail how to weave. Irene recalled, “She 
helped train the girls in carding and spinning wool. She showed the girls the best 
�S�O�D�Q�W�V���D�Q�G���Á�R�Z�H�U�V���W�R���S�L�F�N���W�R���G�\�H���W�K�H���Z�R�R�O�����$�Q�G���V�K�H���Z�R�U�N�H�G���Z�L�W�K���W�K�H���J�L�U�O�V���D�V���W�K�H�\��
built looms, designed rug patterns and wove their rug samples. Marie spent many 
summers in the Native American Workshop (NAW), which was also built by our 
father, Tom Henio. She enjoyed teaching the girls Navajo arts and crafts.”
   Henio Work Ethic
     Grace talked about the many weeks that Tom Henio spent at camp: “In the 
summers my dad worked long hours. He would camp out at the Cottonwood 
Gulch all week. Mr. Howie, or someone from the camp, would pick him up at our 
house on Monday mornings and bring him home on Friday evenings.” 
     One of  Marie’s favorite seasons at the Gulch was Spring. That was the time 
when the Henio family and friends gathered to scrub down the walls, get rid of  
the cob webs, and clean the dishes, pots, and pans. Marie loved getting everything 
ready for the campers. One point of  pride for her was the kitchen stove. “Marie 
made sure it was degreased and shining!” She was the primary person who got the 
Mess Hall and buildings ready to go for another season at the Cottonwood Gulch.
     Our dad was always clever and inventive. Whether it was doing construction 
work, making jewelry, tending farm animals, or making moccasins, he could al-
�Z�D�\�V���À�Q�G���Z�R�U�N���V�R�P�H�Z�K�H�U�H�����6�R�P�H�K�R�Z���K�H���Z�D�V���D�E�O�H���W�R���S�U�R�Y�L�G�H���I�R�U���K�L�V���I�D�P�L�O�\�����H�Y�H�Q��
in tough times.
     Irene remembers the extra effort the family put into making-ends-meet: “We 
camped near the top of  Red Mesa, the Marianna Lake area, and in other places 
�Z�K�H�U�H���Z�H���F�R�X�O�G���À�Q�G���S�L�x�R�Q���S�L�Q�H�V�����:�H���S�L�F�N�H�G���S�L�x�R�Q���Q�X�W�V���I�U�R�P���W�K�H���F�R�Q�H�V���D�Q�G���V�R�O�G��
them by the pound to trading posts. We could trade the nuts for food, leather, and 
family supplies. My dad held the rest in cash.” 
   In Memorial to the Founding Families
     The family matriarchs and patriarchs had failing health and died one by one 
over the next decade: Ada Henio in 1981, Hillis Howie in 1982, and Elizabeth 
Howie in 1986. Tom Henio worked until the mid-1980’s and he died in 1992 at the 
age of  92.  The Henio’s and Howie’s celebrated their 25th Wedding Anniversaries 
together in 1955 at the Henio family Hogan in Coolidge, New Mexico, showing 
that despite language barriers, the couples stayed very close. The Howie’s passed 
up the 50th Reunion of  the Prairie Trek Expeditions in 1976, but they would 
not miss their 50th Wedding Anniversary with the Henio’s in 1980. The Howie’s 
embraced the Henio’s and proclaimed them among the most important family 
relationships they had in their lifetimes.

From Irene Notah (Henio):  “On August 12, 2016, the Gulch dedi-
cated the Cha’oh to the my parents, Tom and Ada Henio.  As one of  
their four daughters with my nephew Tommy Henio, we accepted 
the dedication and plaque on behalf  of  our family.  We would like to 
say thanks to the Gulch community for this honor to my parents and 
family and express our continued gratitude in being a part of  this 
wonderful place.” 
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A Walk Down Memory Lane....
           Transcribed Audio Recordings from �e 90� Reunion

We N�d Innovative 
Volunt�rs

Making the Gulch great is a community 
endeavor.  We need you!!

Needed for our Gulch Gurus team:

IT Consultant
Marketing Advisor
New Cabins Architect
Website Designer/Developer
General Contractor/Builders
Cabinet Maker
Bunks Builder
StoneMason
Welder
Plumber/Electrician
Regional Open House Hosts
HR Advisor
Base Camp Handyperson
Fundraising/Grantwriting
Others skills to offer?

Contact Kris Salisbury if  you can 
lend your skills!   

kris@cottonwoodgulch.org

Mike Wright, Group Leader 1965
 
�� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �´�0�\�� �À�U�V�W���U�H�V�S�R�Q�V�L�E�L�O�L�W�\�� �D�V�� �F�R�X�Q�F�L�O�R�U�� �Z�D�V��
to get 8 kids from Indianapolis to Albuquerque, 
on the trains; a train going out to Chicago, and 
then the Silver Chief  going out to Albuquerque. 
�:�H���J�R�W���W�R���&�K�L�F�D�J�R���M�X�V�W���À�Q�H�����7�K�H�U�H���Z�H�U�H���Q�R���P�L�V-
haps of  any sort. The kids were relatively well 
behaved. But, you know, they were kids; 8, 9, 10 
years old. When I got to Chicago, I looked at 
my watch, to compare it to the train schedule 
and thought, ‘gosh, I’ve got 3 hours before the 
train leaves. I am NOT going to stay in this train 
station with 8 crazy kids.’ So I piled them all into 
a taxi cab, at my expense, and took them over 
to the Industry and History Museum, which is 
a great museum. We had a great time. We spent 
about an hour and 15 minutes over there. I piled 
them back into the cab to take them back to the 
train station and catch the train. When we got 
back to the train station, unfortunately, all we 
saw was the caboose leaving the train station! 
The train had left us behind because I didn’t 
realize that there is an hour difference between 
Chicago and Indianapolis. And I had not reset 
my watch. So I really only had two hours. It was 
a legitimate mistake.
 
        Well anyway, panic, of  course, sets in. I 
pretty much decided the only way we were go-
�L�Q�J�� �W�R�� �J�H�W�� �R�X�W�� �R�I �� �W�K�L�V�� �L�V�� �I�R�U�� �P�H�� �W�R�� �Á�\�� �W�K�H�� �N�L�G�V��
to Kansas City. Only I didn’t have any money. 
So I turned them all upside down, and got all 
of  their traveling money and all of  their wallets, 
some of  them had tuition money. We ended up 
gathering about $1000 dollars from these 8 kids 
and me.  And I thought, ‘well, we’ve got a chance 
of  getting the tickets to get everybody out there.’ 
So we piled back into the taxi cab and went to 
the airport. Well of  course, that wasn’t anywhere 
near enough money. I ended up in the logistic 
�P�D�Q�D�J�H�U�·�V�� �R�I�À�F�H�� �R�I �� �$�P�H�U�L�F�D�Q�� �$�L�U�O�L�Q�H�V���� �O�L�W�H�U�D�O�O�\��
on my knees, begging for them to help me get 
these kids to Kansas City (where the Silver Chief  
runs) somehow. I knew the schedule; I knew 
when it was supposed to be in Kansas City, and 
�,���N�Q�H�Z���Z�H���K�D�G���H�Q�R�X�J�K���W�L�P�H���W�R���Á�\���W�K�H�U�H�����$�Q�G���V�R��
they said they would work on it. They didn’t have 
anything to give me right at that moment, and so 
I got sent back out to the waiting room to sweat 
bullets waiting for some sort of  help. 

        It didn’t take more than 20 minutes, or may-
be a half-hour, before a ticket agent came out 
with this big sheath of  papers in his hand and 
he said, ‘OK! Come on! Let’s go! We’ve got 5 or 
10 minutes to get to the airplane. We’re going to 
�Á�\���\�R�X���W�R���.�D�Q�V�D�V���&�L�W�\���·���:�H���Z�H�U�H���R�Y�H�U�M�R�\�H�G�����E�X�W��

by this time all of  these kids absolutely under-
stood that this was a serious situation, and all 
8 of  them were just as good as you could ever 
expect any kids to be. They hopped to it. They 
got their bags.  And we went a-running down the 
gangplank to get on the airplane, and headed off  
to Kansas City. Well as I was sitting on the air-
plane, the stewardess said, ‘once you get to Kan-
sas City you’re only going to have 10 minutes to 
get from the airport to the train station, and it’s 
going to be impossible for you to do that. So we 
have arranged a police escort from the airport to 
�W�K�H���W�U�D�L�Q���V�W�D�W�L�R�Q���·���,���Z�D�V���F�R�P�S�O�H�W�H�O�\���Á�D�E�E�H�U�J�D�V�W�H�G��
but very grateful. 

“Your patterns of solutions 
to hardships are entirely too 
innovative.” 

That is where it got to be really fun for the kids 
because when we got to Kansas City, off  of  the 
steps of  the airplane, there standing next to the 
steps was a big long limo with two cop cars be-
hind it and two motorcycle policemen in front 
of  it! I mean, we were being treated like royalty! 
The kids thought this was just fabulous. They 
all piled in and we all screamed on down to the 
train station, made it just in time to get all of  our 
duffels on the train and get situated in the seats 
we had originally been assigned in Chicago. We 
were coming in to Albuquerque exactly as it had 
been planned! I thought to myself, ‘OK, I can’t 
let (Hillis) Howie know that this had happened.’ 
This would not be good. And so I started work-
ing on these kids, telling them, ‘Now, everything 
is just exactly as it should have been. You don’t 
need to tell anybody about this. Don’t tell Mr. 
Howie, don’t tell your councilors. Just keep it be-
tween you guys, and me, OK?’
 
        Of  course I thought that was going to work! 
I was 18 years old. I thought I could do anything.

        We got to Albuquerque exactly on time, 
and there’s Mr. Howie, standing tall just like he 
always was. He didn’t indicate that he knew any-
thing about anything, except that we were there 
on time. He directed us to get our duffel bags 
in the truck. I don’t remember the name of  the 
staff, I wish I did, but I don’t remember the 
name of  the staff  that was with him that night, 
because when he started to get into the passen-
ger side of  the truck, Mr. Howie said, ‘NO, no, I 
want Mike sitting up front, you sit back with the 

kids.’  So I felt like maybe I was in a little trouble… 
possibly. 

        When we got well out of  the city and on the 
road to Thoreau, he turned to me and he said, ‘OK 
Mike, obviously I cannot trust you with kids. Your 
pattern of  solutions to hardships are entirely too in-
novative. I think the best thing to do with you this 
�V�X�P�P�H�U�� �L�V�� �W�R�� �À�Q�G�� �D�Q�� �R�X�W�O�H�W���� �D�Q�G�� �D�S�S�U�R�S�U�L�D�W�H�� �R�X�W-
let, for that innovative thinking. So what I’m going 
�W�R���G�R�����,�·�P���J�R�L�Q�J���W�R���U�H�D�V�V�L�J�Q���\�R�X���I�U�R�P���/�L�W�W�O�H���2�X�W�À�W��
councilor, to work for Tommy Henio, and the Na-
vajo crew, doing whatever construction and repair 
work on The Gulch that needs to be done.’ So I 
said, ‘Well… why?’ And he said, ‘Well, I know all 
about what happened.’ So I said, ‘Well… how?’ And 
he said, ‘That’s not important.’ 

Mike Wright continues to innovate and assist the 
Gulch with custom gear and systems designs. We 
are happy to have his help in making our program 
and logistics even better!  Thanks Mike!

Recorded by Hannah Colton
Transcribed by Michael Wagner
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Gulch Friends Ga�er to Unveil �e Cha’oh...           
      ...and celebrate 90 years of trekking!

~ 320 alumni and 
friends joined us for a 

great weekend!

  Tag shared photos #trek90
�3�X�H�E�O�R���$�F�R�P�D���À�H�O�G���W�U�L�S

Ribbon cutting and dedication of  our new Cha’oh

Gracie teaches next generation how to weave

Staff  and alumni exhibit “trekker power”

The many generations of  Cottonwood Gulch!The Howie Family

Chet Kubit leads a bench building workshop



 18    News from Trek Country    FALL 2016

Fred B. Eiseman Jr. : 
 A Life Lived in Service...
A few years back we received a letter informing us 
of  Fred’s passing.  It went on to say that Fred had 
bequeathed to the Gulch a portion of  his estate 
upon the passing of  his wife Maggie, who more 
recently passed.  

In talking with some of  the folks who are still with 
us that remember Fred -- he was almost 90 when he 
died -- it is clear that he made an impact on those 
who knew him.  

Fred was a Prairie Trekker in 1940 and 1941.  He 
was later a staff  person and group leader in in 1950 
and 1951.  

As a member of  the Red Rock Society, Fred’s be-
quest will contribute to capital projects and scholar-
ships for years to come!  

Memories about Fred...
“Fred was an absolute character. I personally re-
member him as the lone security guard in the old 
Ceremonial Exhibition Hall in Gallup wearing a six 
shooter on his hip and dragging his spurs across the 
�Á�R�R�U�����4�X�L�W�H���D���F�K�D�U�D�F�W�H�U���µ
                                                --Monty Billings

“Fred B Eiseman Jr. died in Scottsdale, Arizona, on 
April 6, 2013. “Knowledge exists to be imparted” 
���5�D�O�S�K���:�D�O�G�R���(�P�H�U�V�R�Q�����H�[�H�P�S�O�L�À�H�G���)�U�H�G�·�V���O�L�I�H����
He was foremost a teacher, as well as a mentor and 
accomplished writer. Born in St Louis, Missouri, 
September 3, 1926, he graduated from John Bur-
roughs High School in St.Louis County, and entered 
the Navy. As he completed his training and school-
ing, (a master’s degree in chemical engineering from 
the University of  Wisconsin) the war was over. After 
a second master’s degree in education from Colum-
bia University, he taught Earth science, chemistry, 
and physics at John Burroughs School. He moved 
to Phoenix Country Day School in 1962 and retired 
in 1971. As a unique and exceptional teacher, he 
inspired all to be inquisitive and to do their best. At 
�D�J�H�����������K�H���Y�L�V�L�W�H�G���W�K�H���*�U�D�Q�G���&�D�Q�\�R�Q���D�Q�G���À�U�V�W���V�D�Z��
the Colorado River. 17 years later he would return to 
�G�R���P�D�Q�\���U�L�Y�H�U���W�U�L�S�V�����À�U�V�W���D�V���D���F�R�P�P�H�U�F�L�D�O���E�R�D�W�P�D�Q��
and then as a private boater rowing his own dory on 
trips he organized and lead.”  

       Taken from The Arizona Republic, June 5th, 2013

Red Rock Socie� in Action
Gifts to the Gulch through wills and personal trusts have become a vital part of  our 
endowment. Starting at our 75th reunion in 2006, we initiated the Red Rocks Society, which 
acknowledges the importance of  legacy gifts from among our members. We always encour-
age our donors to consider different ways that they can include the Cottonwood Gulch Ex-
peditions in their estate plans. As you can imagine, many people want to “give back” to the 
Gulch, and leaving the Expeditions in their estate enables them to donate meaningful gifts 
without jeopardizing their current income. Since the 80th reunion, many trek alumni and 
friends have stepped forward and left a gift to the Gulch in their wills. 

�7�K�L�V���E�U�L�H�Á�\���R�X�W�O�L�Q�H�V���V�H�Y�H�U�D�O���Z�D�\�V���W�K�D�W���G�R�Q�R�U�V���P�L�J�K�W���F�R�Q�V�L�G�H�U���J�L�Y�L�Q�J���O�H�J�D�F�\���5�H�G���5�R�F�N�V���6�R�F�L�H�W�\��
gifts to the Cottonwood Gulch. 

Charitable wills and bequests take various forms. We offer the following four samples with 
bequest language for you to discuss with your legal counsel, as they are preparing your wills 
�R�U���W�U�X�V�W�V�����,�I ���\�R�X���K�D�Y�H���D�Q�\���V�S�H�F�L�À�F���T�X�H�V�W�L�R�Q�V���D�E�R�X�W���W�K�H���&�R�W�W�R�Q�Z�R�R�G���*�X�O�F�K���(�[�S�H�G�L�W�L�R�Q�V���R�U���R�X�U��
501(c)3 tax-status, please contact Henry Hooper, Chairman of  our Board (henryehooper@
gmail.com), or Kris Salisbury, our Executive Director (kris@cottonwoodgulch.org). We are 
here to help you effectively incorporate your philanthropic goals within your estate planning 
documents.

�6�S�H�F�L�À�F���$�P�R�X�Q�W���R�U���3�H�U�F�H�Q�W�D�J�H���%�H�T�X�H�V�W�V
�$���V�S�H�F�L�À�F���D�P�R�X�Q�W���R�U���S�H�U�F�H�Q�W�D�J�H���R�I ���R�Q�H�·�V���H�V�W�D�W�H���E�H�T�X�H�V�W���L�V���W�K�H���P�R�V�W���I�U�H�T�X�H�Q�W�O�\���X�V�H�G���F�K�D�U�L�W�D-
ble bequest. With such a bequest, you designate that Cottonwood Gulch Expeditions receive 
�D���V�S�H�F�L�À�F���G�R�O�O�D�U���D�P�R�X�Q�W�����S�H�U�F�H�Q�W�D�J�H���R�I ���\�R�X�U���H�V�W�D�W�H�����R�U���D���V�S�H�F�L�À�F���S�L�H�F�H���R�I ���S�U�R�S�H�U�W�\��

Residuary Bequests
A residuary bequest gives the Cottonwood Gulch Expeditions a portion of  your property 
�D�I�W�H�U���D�O�O���G�H�E�W�V�����W�D�[�H�V�����H�[�S�H�Q�V�H�V���D�Q�G���R�W�K�H�U���E�H�Q�H�À�F�L�D�U�L�H�V���K�D�Y�H���E�H�H�Q���S�D�L�G��

Contingent Bequests
�,�Q���D�Q�W�L�F�L�S�D�W�L�R�Q���R�I ���D�Q���X�Q�H�[�S�H�F�W�H�G���R�F�F�X�U�U�H�Q�F�H�����R�U���L�I ���W�K�H�U�H���V�K�R�X�O�G���E�H���F�H�U�W�D�L�Q���R�W�K�H�U���V�S�H�F�L�À�F��
conditions that apply, a contingent bequest will ensure that your property will pass to Cotton-
�Z�R�R�G���*�X�O�F�K���(�[�S�H�G�L�W�L�R�Q�V���U�D�W�K�H�U���W�K�D�Q���W�R���R�W�K�H�U���X�Q�L�Q�W�H�Q�G�H�G���E�H�Q�H�À�F�L�D�U�L�H�V��

Restricted Designation Bequests
�$�V���V�R�P�H���S�H�R�S�O�H���H�O�H�F�W���W�R���G�R�����\�R�X���P�D�\���S�U�H�I�H�U���W�R���U�H�V�W�U�L�F�W���\�R�X�U���E�H�T�X�H�V�W���I�R�U���D���V�S�H�F�L�À�F���S�X�U�S�R�V�H���R�U��
designation at Cottonwood Gulch. For example, if  you wish to memorialize a family mem-
ber or recognize an honored friend or colleague, you can establish a named endowed fund 
that will provide perpetual support for a program in which you (or the person to be honored 
or memorialized) are or were interested. A restricted bequest usually should be made in the 
broadest terms possible, consistent with your interests. The breadth guards against the possi-
bility of  the purpose of  your bequest becoming obsolete. 

Please contact Henry Hooper, Chairman of  the Board, or Kris Salisbury, Executive Director, 
for precise bequest language for you and your legal counsel’s review and possible implemen-
tation within your will and/or personal trust.

OUR COMMUNITY THANKS YOU!
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   You made the Trek a reality for 1540 
          participants this year...
                 ...and gave them a formative and life changing experience in the Southwe�!  
2016
Pacesetters ($5000 or more)
Beal Hyde Family Trust
Berman, Carole and Henry
Berman, Martin
Bloch, Betsy and John
Brock, Andrew
Charles Davol Test Fund
Elkinton, Tom and Ellie
Enterprise Holding Foundation
French, Jameson
Hyde, Thomas B.
Greenberg, David and Gail
Jones, Allen
J.M.R. Barker Foundation
Korol, Deborah and Bill
Lesney, Alice
Macneale, Margaret
Madden, Rick and Molly
Merrell, James
Merrell, Lee
Merrell, Molly Madden
Merrell, Barbara and Richard Waters
Merrell, Katherine and Amil Kashyap
Merrell, James and Susan
Merrell, Peter and Charlotte
Merrell, Robert
Overgaard, Lynn and Jorgen
Pierce III, Scott and Stephanie
Salisbury, Kris and Paul Meeker
Stein, Kerry and Jean Marie
Turner, Catherine
Wenzel, Jane
Wilbrandt, Thierry
Williams, Beth and Josh Breault
Zemsky, Jeff  and Courtney

Benefactors ($1000-$4999)
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Brock, Laurie and Andrew
Davidson, Michele F.
Enterprise Holdings Foundation
French, Jameson and Priscilla
French, Lucy
French, Shirley S. Robert V.
Gehlbach, Nancy and Frederick
Gertrude W. and Edward M. Swartz 
Charitable Trust
Golodetz, Amy E. and Gregory Leech
Greenberg, David & Gail
Gross, Robert D.
Howie, Margaret
Johnson, D. S.
Judy, Marie and Erika
Kluckhohn, Bruce
Leibman, Maya and Robert Gross
Merrell, Lee
Meyer Jr., Garret F.

Microsoft Corporation
Moore, Steve and Thanne Moore Family 
Charitable Fund – “In Honor of  Lawrence 
Hooper”
Preston, Douglas
Stein, Kerry
Stone, Jordan & Ellen Madden
Stone, Woody and Barbara
Torrence, Robin
Vonnegut-Frieling, Ann and Christopher

Sponsors ($500 - $999)
Beckhorn, Susan
Blicker, Carl and Linda
Breault, Peggy
Cory, Robert
Doubleday, Steve
Erwin, Douglas
Farnham, Lee and Ann
Farnham, Bill
Grayson, Mathew S.
Greenberg, David & Gail
Hammons, Glenn and Rebecca
Hooper, Ned and Kelly
Katz, Steve
Kayes, Matthew
Kelso, Peter Dart
Lamb, Anne
Langenberg, Roy
Leibman, Maya
Merrell, Margaret and Barbara
Merrell, Ruthie
Meditch, Boris
Merrell, Peg
Merrell, Ruth
Robinson, George and Diane

Donors ($100 - $499)
Allen, Luther – “In Honor of  the wedding 
of  Ellen and Jordan”
Borden, Jennifer
Cleveland, Tom
Colomb Jr., Henry
Cuthbert, Samantha – “Dedicated to Ellen 
and Jordan Stone”
Dobbie, Stephanie – “In Honor of  the Stone 
wedding”
Elsinger, Catherine
Erlich, Peter
Evans, David
Evans-Cato, Nicholas
Finkel, Benjamin
Friedman, Jay
Geoghegan, George
Gervasi, Jennifer and Robert
Goodkind, E.M.
Grove, George

Heinrich, Martin - “In Honor of  Ellen and 
Jordan’s wedding”
Heinrich, Peter and Shirley
Hitz, Sam
Johnson, Anna
Johnson, Gay
Johnson, D. Scott
Kodama, Alice
Kovacs, Shirley
Kwasnick, Susan and Raymond
Lacey, Trammel
Leichtling, Rebecca
Leichtling, Sam
Lidz, Jerry
Long, Thomas – “In Honor of  the Stone-
Madden wedding”
Loui, Suzanne
Lowenhaupt, Charles
Lynch, Bridget – “In Honor of  the Stone-
Madden wedding”
MacVicar, Jill
Malter, James and Elaine Gadzicki
Markovitz, Max
McGinnis, Richard and Judy – “In Honor 
of  Ellen and Jordan”
Meredith Corporation
Merrell, Robby
Ortega, David – “Celebrating Ellen and 
Jordan”
Peterson, Jon
Schultz, Lee and Richard
Touff, Michael
Towner, Sally and Colin
Trix, Herb
VanGils, Friedje and Dana MaCabe
Zenz, Kathleen - “In Honor of  the Madden 
wedding”

Contributors ($1-99)
Doble, Keegan
Elkinton, Elizabeth
Ellman, Christopher
Gwyn, Sheryl – “In Honor of  Ellen Madden 
and Jordan Stone”
Hancock, Christine
Hansen, Wendy
Hornblower, Harriet
Krasilovsky, Eytan
Kubit, Chet
Mann, Theodore
Marks, David and Roberta Tovey
Maxam, Thomas
McMahon, Kelly
Merrell, Laurie - “In Honor of  the Madden-
Stone wedding”
Merrell, Shannon and Emily Warmington
Muller, David
Sanchez, Alyssa – “In Honor of  Ellen and 

We very much appreciate you! 
              
              l is t  as of  11/16/16

Jordan”
Thurston, Mary Ellen
Trevathan, Wenda and Gregg Henry – “In 
Honor of  the Madden wedding”
Troy, Austin
Weber, Theresa – “In Honor of  Laurie 
Hooper, Sr.”

In-Kind Donors
Altshool, Jan
Baker-White, Matt
Barker, Larry
Beck, Mark
Bennett, Emily
Bloch, John
Buchsbaum, Susan
Cohoe, Nellie Henio
Donald, Bill
Donald, Lisa
Ebersole, Ellen
Elsinger, Catherine
French, Jamieson
Greenberg, David
Hyde, Thomas
Judy, Erika
Haimo, Zara
Henio, Irene
Hillerman, Anne
Howe, Chaney
Hooper, Henry and Traci
Kittle, Marjorie
Korol, Deborah
Kluckhohn-Jones, Lucy
Kubit, Chet
LaForge, Sheridan
Laing, John
Leibman, Dena
Leibman, Maya
Macneale, Neil
Macneale, Margaret
Madden, Molly
Nixon, Klancy
Overgaard, Lynn
Pierce, Scott
Salas, Rafael
Salisbury, Mike and Rebecca
Seamons, Nico
Strel, Don
Sullivan, Mike and Sidsel Overgaard
Stogel, Steven and Susan
Stone, Woody and Barbara
Torrence, Robin
Traugott, Joe
Trevathan, Wenda and Gregg Henry
Wagner, Mike and family
Williams-Beckhorn, Susan
Williams-Breault, Beth
Williams, Lezle
Williams, Ted
Wright, Mike
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When and Where?

Help us “See a Job and Do It” 

www.cottonwoodgulch.org
9223 4th St NW ~ Albuquerque, NM ~ 87114

1-800-2GO-TREK or 505-248-0563

Your Donation will...    (our wishlist)
__ Send a PT boy or TT girl to Trek      $4,325

__ Build a new cabin in the Ponderosa loop  $50,000

__ Build an accessible 4-seater commercial ‘lattie’ $30,000

__ Install a walk-in fridge and freezer unit   $15,000 

__ Trek Science Data Analysis Toolkit   $200 

__ Sponsor a Classrooms GO student’s 2 day trek     $120

__ Thin 20 acres of  drought-stressed forest  $10,000 

__ Send a 25 student classroom on a 2-day trek  $3,000 

__ Plant 100 seedlings on our 1/2 acre farm  $200  

__ Or donate your gently used 4WD truck or SUV    $ Priceless!                  

Check out our 
Facebook page to identify 

this location!

James Lowenthal

“For dinner we 
ate cray�sh and 
curry lentil soup. 
It was cool to eat 
food �at we had 
caught.”   – George, PT


